




 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
February 19, 2025 
 
Jeff Katims, AICP, CNU-A         Via Email Only 
Complete Cities Planning Group, LLC 
200 South Andrews Avenue, Suite 504 
Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33301 
 
Dear Mr. Katims: 
 
Re: Land use confirmation for a parcel legally described as Block 13, “Diplomat Golf Estates,” 

according to the Plat thereof, as recorded in Plat Book 46, Page 24, of the Public Records 
of Broward County, Florida. This parcel is generally located on the east side of Diplomat 
Parkway, between Atlantic Shores Boulevard and Hallandale Beach Boulevard, in the City 
of Hallandale Beach. 

 
This letter is in response to your correspondence dated February 11, 2025, regarding whether 
the existing accessory marina use is consistent with the permitted uses of the Broward County 
Land Use Plan.   
 
The subject parcel is designated “Low (5) Residential” on the BrowardNext – Broward County 
Land Use Plan (BCLUP) map. The BCLUP “Residential” land use category permits parks, golf 
courses and other outdoor recreational facilities, and recreational, civic, or other cultural 
buildings ancillary to the primary outdoor recreational use of the site. Therefore, the existing 
accessory marina use would be permitted on parcels designated as such by the BCLUP. 
 
It is noted that the Future Land Use Element of the City of Hallandale Beach Comprehensive Plan 
is the effective land use plan for the City and may be more restrictive than the BCLUP. It is 
recommended that you contact the City of Hallandale Beach regarding the interpretation of its 
certified Plan.  
 
The contents of this letter are not a judgment as to whether any proposed use is in compliance 
with any Broward County development regulations or the development review requirements of 
the BCLUP. 
 
If you have any additional questions in this regard, please contact me or Alicia Joseph at your 
convenience. 
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Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Barbara Blake Boy 
Executive Director 
 
BBB:ACJ  
 
cc/email: Andrew Maurodis, Esq., Counsel 
  Broward County Planning Council 
 

Dr. Jeremy Earle, City Manager 
  City of Hallandale Beach 
 
  Vanessa J. Leroy, Director, Department of Sustainable Development 

City of Hallandale Beach 
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